
Bradley Town Board Meeting  
December 12, 2022 5:30pm 
Bradley Town Hall  
1518 W. Mohawk Drive, Tomahawk WI 54487 
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, John Crass and Jennifer Bishop were 

present. 

Public Comment: A letter was submitted to the Town of Bradley board by Joseph Wissing along with a petition submitted 

by Tom Wolff regarding the proposed Halfmoon Lake Road project. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$53,982.78 Equipment Fund - 
$164,149.50; General Savings Account - $28,304.61; Checking Account - $551,060.89; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-
Evaluation - $90,000.00; ARPA Fund - $123,099.40; Capital Outlay - $20,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,515.06.  
 
Minutes of previous meeting: Public Budget Hearing, Special Town Board and Monthly meeting all held on November 14, 
2022-Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 
 A. Payment of vouchers #8075 through #8119- Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 B. Operator License for Brenda Blixt-Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Employee’s wages/compensation: Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve wage adjustments as discussed. Motion passed 4-
0 
 
Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve the Modification of Subdivision by H Charles Stahmer LLC to create 2 lots that do 
not have 30 feet of frontage on a public road. The property is located at N11424 Whispering Pines Road in Section 10, 
T35N-R6E, in the Town of Bradley. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Road Report: 

• Kyes Road is a shared road with the Town of Skanawan. The road was not properly maintained through the 
summer, so our crew ended up going out and doing some road work to prepare the road for winter plowing. The 
Town of Skanawan was billed for work completed by the Town of Bradley. The Town of Bradley will need to sit 
down with the Town of Skanawan to draft and sign a road maintenance agreement.  
• At this time the decision was made to not apply for STP Aid as it would require an engineering study that would 
need to be covered by the town and done prior to the application process. 

  
Other business not requiring board action: None 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:24PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


